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SANDGATE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of an Environment Committee Meeting held on 

Tuesday 6th December 2011 at 7.00pm
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Present:  Chairman       Cllr M Findlay-Stone
Councillors
N Bliss, L Griggs, T Heselden M Fitch
    Parish Clerk   A Oates
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
  These Minutes will only be deemed to be a correct record of the meeting when approved and signed at the next meeting.
No members of the public attended
1.Apologies for absence: Cllrs G Fuller, N Griffiths, and J Holben    , T Prater and R Grundy 

2.
Declarations of Interest - there were no declarations of interest.
3.
Minutes - The minutes of the meeting held on 11thNovember 2011 were submitted, approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  
Proposed by:

Cllr N Bliss
Seconded by:  
Cllr T Heselden
4.
Correspondence – there was none to report.
5. 
Report from Transport and Parking Advisory Group - Cllr N Griffiths had updated MFS via e-mail re: progress with yellow lines. Sandgate Hill had been closed due to an accident but this was not due to speeding – a driver had had a heart attackat the wheel. .Cllr M Findlay-Stone will revive ‘Speedwatch’ with Cllr N. Griffiths after Christmas. A rota and training need to be established.

6.
Report from Beaches Advisory Group
· Cllr T. Heseldon updated the meeting. There have been two meetings with the Community Payback officer..

· No‘suitable candidates’ had been identified to date.

· Three beach cleans had been carried out – two by the Community Payback Group and one by the Veolia cleansing department

· Cllr T. Heseldon suggested that we requested 2 beach cleans prior to Christmas. Cllr M Findlay-Stone will set this up

· A Beach Management meeting would be set up to discuss progress re: Blue Flag status

· Cllrs T. Hesselden and M. Findlay-Stone would arrange a meeting with Cllr R. Bliss re: the possibility of using cameras to try and help with the dog fouling problems

7.
Report from Business and Tourism Advisory Group –
Cllrs M. Findlay-Stone and T. Prater had discussed the possibility of having a breakfast meeting with local traders and Cllr R. Bliss with a view to them bringing ideas to the table re: the parking strategy and promoting business in Sandgate.

Cllr M Findlay-Stone would work with Cllr T. Prater to achieve this in January.
8.   Reports on: 
8.1
Chichester Memorial Hall – none
8.2 
Christmas lights feedback and evaluation
· Cllr N.Bliss congratulated Escondido for the mulled wine and mince pies. 
· The tree was small but rooted and was there to stay. 

· 100 presents were given out by Father Christmas. 

· The quiz was seen as a good idea although only 5 completed forms were submitted.
· The lights look very good although there had been problems with street lights and Christmas lights not working together. Cllr N. Bliss would continue to address.

· Next year a platform for the children would be considered together with a proper speaker system, and Saga would be asked if their lights could go on at the same time.

8.3
Youth and Recreation - none to report. 
8.4
Wild life and open spaces – links to Parish Plan and recreational facilities – Cllr M Fiindlay-Stone had been to view outdoor gym equipment in Bridge and had sent for some brochures. A good package of equipment could be purchased for around £6K. She will discuss with Cllr J. Hplben
8.5
Sandgate Society –nothing to report

9. Terms OF Reference – this was a deferred item  but Cllr M. Findlay-Stone produced a list of possible Delegated Powers for the Committee. These will be discussed with Cllr R. Bliss.

10.
Information – None
11.
Date of the next meeting – this will be Tuesday 3rd January 2012
The meeting closed at 7.50pm
Signed by the Environment Committee Chairman…………………………………Date………………
